Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

October 18, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 18th of October, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor
Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Pledge of Allegiance

Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Wilson
· The October 15th Haunted Hallway event at the Library was very well attended.  

· The Library and Community Center have many programs going on.  Visit the website for information.  

· The Annual Ragamuffin Parade will be on October 21st at 9:30am.  

· The Recreation Fall Brochure is available.  Visit the Recreation Page for more information.    
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The Village Hall HVAC project is underway.
· The Law Park Parking Lot Project and Pond Dredging will be done next year.  

· The Holbrook Lift Station project is nearing completion.  

· The Fire Department Apron Project will be done in 2018.  
· The Annual Village Audit Report will be given at an upcoming meeting.    
· The Village Paving Project will begin on October 23rd.  

· Road and sidewalk work are being done on Pleasantville Road by Westchester County.  

· Leaf pickup has begun.  

· Sign up for the weekly Village Manager email to stay informed.  

The Board requested an update on current projects and funding sources at the next Work Session.  
Public Comments
There were no public comments.  
Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 6, 2017 and October 4, 2017.  

Library Board Appointment

The Board thanked Mr. Fetonti for volunteering.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby makes the following appointment:

Robert Fetonti as a member of the Library Board to fill the unexpired term of Glenn Pacchiana to expire on December 31, 2020.  

Adjournment

There will be a Work Session on October 25, 2017 at 6:30pm

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn into executive session at 8:35pm and stated they would adjourn the regular meeting immediately thereafter.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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